
Jim  Roth  chosen  to  lead
Oklahoma  City  University
School of Law as Dean

Jim A. Roth

Jim Roth, Phillips Murrah Director and Chair of the Firm’s
Clean Energy Practice Group, was recently selected to become
the Dean of the Oklahoma City University School of Law. He
will assume his role on July 1.

“It is a huge honor to be able to serve my alma mater as its
next Dean,” Jim said. “OCU Law School has given me so much,
and being able to give back – especially at this level of
commitment – is surreal and exciting.”

His role will include bringing his expertise and influence to
the school in a variety of ways, including his natural ability
to transcend typecasts associated with both the legal and
academic professions. He noted that a goal is to help inspire
future lawyers to place additional attention on the importance
of preparedness and leadership in their profession, in their
community and on the planet, all of which are quickly and
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constantly changing.

“The Dean today is not just the chief academic advisor and
partner with the faculty,” Roth explained. “This role also
requires excellence in admissions, success for student life
and  subsequently  Bar  passage,  expanded  opportunities  for
career  placement,  and  work  that  connects  Alumni  and  the
broader community to improve the Law School’s impact.”

Courtesy of OCU Law

Jim  joined  Phillips  Murrah  almost  a  decade  ago  and  will
continue to be an important part of our PM family. Having
served as Chair of Phillips Murrah’s Clean Energy Practice
Group, and through his thought leadership and advocacy, he has
been a key component in helping the renewable energy industry
flourish in Oklahoma. “I love the work, and the way we work,
at Phillips Murrah and remain committed to our clients’ best
interests forever.”

Prior  to  joining  the  Firm,  Jim  served  as  an  Oklahoma
Corporation  Commissioner  from  2007-2009  and  was  elected
District 1 Oklahoma County Commissioner from 2003-2007. This
experience, along with his presence and influence in Oklahoma
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in numerous areas of community leadership and advocacy, was a
recipe for success as a finalist candidate brought forward
initially by the OCU Search Committee, then voted on by the
law school faculty, and finally appointed by retiring OCU
President  Robert  Henry  and  his  replacement,  President-
Designate Martha Burger.

The Law Dean selection process was rigorous, according to
press  statement  released  by  Oklahoma  City  University  on
Friday, May 11.

“Jim’s appointment follows a thorough national search process,
and his selection from the robust pool of applicants is a
testament to his strong leadership skills and his vision to
grow OCU Law,” President Henry stated in the release.

For further details about Jim’s background and legal practice,
visit phillipsmurrah.com/jim-roth

https://phillipsmurrah.com/jim-roth

